The regular Haymarket Town Council meeting followed at 7;40 p.m.

Minutes of the March meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported that at the end of March, there was a balance of \$19,776.22 in the General Account and \$642.11 in Revenue Sharing. There were no outstanding bills to be considered at the April meeting.

Mayor Gilbettson reported that there wan an investigation of unpaid taxes going on in Town by the Haymarket Police Dept. and they were at the present time being paid. Also there are some residents in Town who have neglected bo buy their Town tags. The deadline was April I5, so the Police will be checking on these too.

At the April meeting, the Haymarket Police Dept. reported that they were in the process of moving into the upstairs of Town Hall and they should be completely settled in their new quarters by the May meeting. The Haymarket Woman's Club will assist the Police Dept. with items they need.

A report on the sewerage in fown was given by the Mayor, there has been a delay but John Sloper of the Grater Manassas Sanitary District said the jobwwill begin in August, 1981.

Gainesville resident, Mr. Elmer Ray informed the Mayor that he would like to make a formal application to tow vehicles for the Town os Haymarket to Hugh Orndoff's Service Station. The Mayor notified him that a further study would be needed on this and no action could be taken at this time.

Mr. Ray complained about the Town Police cars zooming by his house late at night with their lights flashing and sirens blaring. The Mayor replied that the Police were simply doing their job.

Ray also mentioned that he was willing to donate an acre of land located on the John Marshall Highway near the former Continental Telephone Building for a Branch Library. However there would be a string attached to this gift, he would like his home and IO acres annexed into the Town of Haymarket. Town Attorney Turner Smith listed several wasys this could be done. Mr. Ray plans to file a petition with the Town Attorney to annex the property.

Mayor Gilbertson has been receiving complaints about dogs in the Town and advised anyone having any trouble to contact the Prince William County Dog Warden.

TheAApril meeting was adjourned at 8;25 p.m.

Respectifully Summitted;

Dorothy Keller

Dorothy Keller, Town Clerk

Approved;

Mayor Muriel Gilbertson, Mayor